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MINUTES OF THE SENATE TRANSPORTATION & TOURISM COMMITTEE. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Senator Ben Vidricksen at 9:05 a.m. on Mach 7, 2000 in Room
254-E of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Senator Huelskamp
Senator Harrington

Committee staff present: Hank Avila, Legislative Research Department
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor of Statutes
Marian F. Holeman, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: John Federico, Federico Consulting

Others attending: See attached list

SUB HB 2642   Increasing maximum length for recreational vehicles

John J. Federico, Federico Consulting speaking on behalf of the Recreational Vehicle Industry Association,
addressed the need for this bill.  It is merely an attempt to bring conformity to existing state statutes (Attachment
1).  He corrected the written testimony; stating that while it is not illegal to sell a motor home longer than 42 and
one-half feet within Kansas, it is illegal to drive one in Kansas.

No one spoke in opposition to SUB. HB 2642.

Members were advised this bill would not apply to “stinger steering” (trailers) type vehicles.  Following additional
questions and discussion.  Senator Salmans moved to recommend the bill favorable for passage.  Senator
Stephens seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Senator Vidricksen will carry the bill.,

Approval of minutes

Senator Stephens moved to approve the minutes of March 1, 2000 and March 2, 2000 meetings.  Senator
Jordan seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 8, 2000


